Samuel Morgan Elementary
Community Council Meeting
April 21, 2022
4:15 p.m.
Present Members:
Alisha Johnson, Janie Stubbs, Chance Hammock, Holly Wright, Jeremy Laporte, Vonnie Buttars
1. Opening and approval of minutes from March meeting. Amanda moved to approve, Holly seconded.
2. Time was given to Mr. Edgemon to discuss the status of the safe pathway to Morgan Elementary. Discussed was frustration in the lack of forward momentum, agreed to ask Kaysville City to observe students’ arrival and dismissal on a day in May. Talked about possibly encouraging all community members to get involved in the safety of those living south of Crestwood. Mr. Edgemon said that there could be a possibility of involving attorneys to resolve the issue.  Council members to drive the route as it is, and other possible routes and give feedback to the council via email.
3. Reviewed the submitted School Plan, all acceptable as written.
4. Discussed FTE for coming year, possibility of gaining one by “buying” it with trustland (?) funds. 
5. Discussed having the Student Council advisor be in charge of a before school peer tutor / buddy reading program.
6. Reviewed feedback from Responsibility safety program. Was noted that only 5 parents participated in the online parent training. Suggested an in person training session (send a survey link previously asking what topics they want to discuss) and including activities for students to do elsewhere in the building while parents are in meeting. Also suggested to have a community member with ‘story’ about internet safety to speak.
7. Mrs. Johnson read the Mayor of Fruit Heights post about supporting teachers.
8. Discussed the need for a meeting in May? To be determined as we get closer.
9. Chance Hammock moved to adjourn, Janie Stubbs seconded. Adjourned until May meeting if it is needed.
Next steps:
Walk to school day, Amanda will notify Fruit Heights regarding it, Mrs. Johnson will notify school families. Kaysville city will be invited to come and monitor students as they cross Crestwood.
